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Letter dated 11 June 1985 from the Permanent Representative of Pakistan 
to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 

Further to my letter dated 4 June 1985 (A/40/354+/17238), I have the honour 
to report to you a serious incident in violation of Pakistan airspace and territory 
from the Afqhanistan side, which occurred on 7 June 1985. On that date, four 
Afqhan aircratt intruded 5 kilometres into Pakistan airspace in the Arandu area of 
Chitral. The aircraft dropped four bombs and tired a few rockets in the area 
approximately 2 miles south-east of Arandu, as a result ot which one person was 
seriously injured. 

I also take this opportunity to inform Your Excellency that the Government or 
Pakistan has rejected as totally false the allegation made by the Kabul authorities 
that, on 31 May 1985, Barikot in the Kunar Province was subjected to heavy tirinq 
from the Pakistan side resultinq in the death of two persons and damage to One 
he1 icopter. Pakistan’s rejection of the allegation was conveyed to the Afqhan 
Char96 d’affaires in Islamabad on 11 June 1985. 

I request Your Excellency to have this letter circulated as a document of the 
General Assembly, under item 28 of the preliminary list, and of the Security 
Council. 

(Siqned) S. SHAH NAWAZ 
Ambassador and Permanent Representative 
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